

SPRINGFIELD FIBER ARTISTS LOCATION: THE LIBRARY CENTER 4653 S. CAMPBELL AVE. SPRINGFIELD, MO NOVEMBER 20, 2025 - TIME: 6:30 P.M. IN THE AUDITORIUM

Hello Fiber Artists,

We hope you have enjoyed the beautiful fall season and all the festivals taking place this time of year. Many of our members have been vending at local events, and since we've had hardly any rain, that made things easier for the vendors and shoppers at the outdoor events.

NOVEMBER PROGRAM IS PRESENTED BY ANITA G.



Anita will be explaining and demonstrating the art Wet Felting a sphere and then Needle Felting the surface to create a holiday ornament. At the end of her program, we each will receive a felted ball that we will then needle felt our own holiday design on the surface. Fun Fun!

Please bring a sharp pair of fabric scissors and a sharp tapestry needle.

In our October meeting, we had 17 of our members present and 9 visitors (of which 3 joined SFA). We want to welcome Heather and her two daughters, Beth and Katie, to the fiber Guild. We were happy to hear that folks are finding our Facebook page as well as the new website. The newsletters will be available on the website along with our Calendar of Programs for the 2024-25 year.

Our President, Karen A. asked for volunteers to research the different charity organizations for our 2025 Holiday Donation and what type of donation we want to give. The SFA Holiday Donation committee volunteers are Mary S, Dardi S, and Lynn S, and they will discuss different

charities in the November meeting, and the guild will vote for the one they want to receive our gift this year. Many Thanks to the Committee for their efforts towards SFA's gift. Moneys were collected at the October meeting (\$113 was donated in October), and we will collect again in the November meeting as well.

Hand Weavers Guild of America sent a wonderful fall issue of their "Shuttle, Spindle, and Dye Pot" magazine, which was passed around to members to look through during the meeting. A drawing was done at the end of the meeting and the winner of the magazine was Michelle K.

We look forward to seeing each of you on November 20th.

Many Thanks,

President: Karen Adams 417-840-0117 Vice President: Dardi Smith 417-840-7558 Secretary: Pat Walden 417-840-0747

Treasurer: Barbara Vicente 610-212-7364